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Dear Village Life Reader 
 
It was great to see everyone at the informal shareholder meeting held on Friday 16 June in the 

Village Hall and at the open afternoon at the pub on Sat 17 June. We were able to answer lots of 

your questions, show progress to date and what lies ahead. 

We will be using professionals to carry out the roof ridges, porch slates and lead flashing, chimney 

cowls and external elevation work and painting. We have various other jobs being undertaken by 

volunteers but the list below is a range of tasks that need doing and we would welcome support for 

the following. Some can be started now, others will follow on from a previous task: 

• Rehanging the internal doors (most in the flat and some others do not close) 

• Clean down and paint the garage door 

• Clean down and paint (Hammerite) the side entrance gates 

• Sand and teak oil patio furniture 

• Sand down and renovate childrens’ picnic bench 

• Clean and check reservoir and water pump for water feature 

• Cleaning upstairs flat 

• Painting upstairs flat 

• Stripping woodchip wallpaper in the trading area 

• Cleaning and painting the underground cellar 

• Cleaning old boiler room, trading and bar areas 

• Petanque pitch renovation 

• Painting kitchen and part of kitchen floor (after professional deep clean) 
 
If you would like to be involved in one or more of these, please email us at the address above. 
 
Kind regards 
Becky, Ben, Carol, Jane, Martin, Mike, Simon, Tony 
The Black Horse Community Group committee 


